



# PAPER –IV GENERAL HINDI AND GENERAL ENGLISH

### 1. निम्नलिखित शब्दों की संधि कीजिएः

- (i) न + इति
- नेति
- (ii) भाव + उद्दीप्त
- भावोद्दीप्त
- (iii) तपः + चर्य
- तपश्चर्या
- (iv) भौ + उक
- भावुक
- (v) अच् + अंत
- अजंत
- (vi) पद् + नग
- पन्नग
- (VI) 44 1 111
- -0.7
- (vii) निः + रोग (viii) स्व + छंद
- नीरोग स्वच्छंद
- (ix) ने + अ
- नय
- (x) पितृ + उपदेश
- पित्रुपदेश

#### 2. निम्नलिखित शब्दों का संधि विच्छेद कीजिए:

- (i) मुखापेक्षी
- मुख + अपेक्षी
- (ii) द्राक्षासव
- द्राक्षा + आसव
- (iii) स्वैरिणी
- स्व + ईरिणी
- (iv) युधिष्ठिर
- युधि + स्थिर

### 3. निम्नलिखित उपसर्गों के योग से दो-दो शब्द बनाइयें:

- (i) पूर्व
- पूर्वधारणा, पूर्वादुर्ध
- (ii) न
- नेति, नास्तिक
- (iii) नि
- निकम्मा, निहत्था
- (iv) प्र
- प्रबंध, प्रपंच

### 4. निम्नलिखित शब्द से उपसर्गों को प्रथक कीजिएः

- (i) उन्नासी
- उन + अस्सी
- (ii) अनखाया
- अन् + खाया
- (iii) संदिग्ध
- सम् + दिग्ध
- (iv) अनभ्यस्त
- अन् + अभि + अस्त

# 5. निम्नांकित शब्द व प्रत्यय के योग से सही शब्द बनाइयें:

- (i) विशेष + इक -
- वैशेषिक
- (ii) एक + हरा
- इकहरा
- (iii) पृथा + अ
- पार्थ
- (iv) उदार + य -
- औदार्य

# 6. निम्नलिखित शब्दों से प्रत्यय अलग किजिए:

- (i) हरीतिमा
- हरित + इमा
- (ii) गर्मी
- गर्म + ई
- (iii) ठंडक
- ठंड + क
- (iv) सादृश्य
- सदृश + य

# 7. निम्नलिखित शब्दों का अर्थ भेद स्पष्ट कीजिएः

- (i) अतप
- ठण्डा
- आतप
- धूप
- (ii) अचला -

वरण

- पृथ्वी
- अचल

(iii)

चुनाव

पर्वत /स्थिर

#### **MODEL ANS.KEY-4**

साविश एकेडमी

वारण - न्योछावर करना

(iv) मौर - मुकुट

मोर - पक्षी विशेष

(V) शुची - पवित्र सूची - नामावली

(vi) अविराम - निरन्तर

अभिराम - सुन्दर

(vii) सुरभि - गंध सुरभी - गाय

(viii) शम - शांति सम - बराबर

#### 8. निम्नलिखित वाक्यांशो के लिए एक सार्थक शब्द लिखियें-

(i) जो बात पूर्वकाल से लोगों में कह-सुन कर प्रचलित हो। - किंवदंति/जनश्रुति

(ii) जिसे खरीद लिया गया हो। - क्रीत

(iii) सांसारिक वस्तुओं को प्राप्त करने की इच्छा - एषणा

 (iv) जो सबके मन की बात जानता हो।
 अन्तर्यामी

 (v) जिसका मन कहीं अन्यत्र लगा हो।
 अन्यमन्सक

(vi) पर्वत के नीचे की तलहटी - उपत्यका

### 9. निम्नलिखित वाक्यों का शुद्ध रूप लिखियेः

(i) वे अपने पड़ौसी को लेकर परेशान हैं। - वे अपने पड़ौसी के कारण परेशान हैं।

(ii) यह तो केवल आप पर ही निर्भर करता हैं। - यह तो केवल आप पर ही निर्भर हैं।

#### 10. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिए:

(i) प्रतिदवंद - प्रतिद्वद्ंव

(ii) वंजारन - बंजारिन

(iii) प्रफुल्लित - प्रफुल्ल

(iv) नाँव - नाव

(v) धनाड्य - धनाढ्य

(vi) दिवारात्रि - दिवारात्र

(vii) क्षोनी - क्षोणि

(viii) चिक्कीर्षा - चिकीर्षा

## 11. निम्नांकित मुहावरों का वाक्यों में प्रयोग कीजिएः

(i) लोहे के चने चबाना - आजकल निर्विध्न चुनाव करवाना इतना कठिन हैं जैसे कि लोहे के चने चबाना।

(ii) रंगा सियार होना - उसे सीधा मत समझना वह ऊपर से कुछ और व अंदर से कुछ और हैं, पूरा रंगा सियार हैं।

(iii) मुँह काला करना - उसने रिश्वत लेकर अपने परिवार का मुँह काला कर दिया ।

### 12. निम्नलिखित लोकोिक्तयों का वाक्यों में प्रयोग कीिजएः

(i) काबूल में क्या गधे नहीं होते।

सामान्यतः जापानी लोग ईमानदार होते है, किन्तु कुछ अपवाद तो सभी जगह होते हैं, आखिर काबुल में क्या गंधे नहीं होते ।

(ii) ओखली में सिर दिया है तो मूसल से क्या डरना।

जब पर्वतारोहण प्रारंभ कर ही दिया है तो सभी बाधाएँ पार करेंगे, ओखली में सिर दिया है तो मूसल से क्या डरना।

(iii) का वर्षा जब कृषि सुखाने

फैक्ट्री पूरी जल जाने के बाद दमकल पहुँची, का वर्षा जब कृषि सुखाने।

### 13. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के हिन्दी में अर्थ लिखिएः

(i) Deputation - प्रतिनियुक्ति

(ii) Forfeiture - अधिहरण

(iii) Insinuation - परोक्ष संकेत / व्रकोक्ति

(iv) Recurring - आवर्ती

साविध एकेडमी



- 14. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के पर्यायवाची शब्द लिखियेः
  - (i) यमुना कालिंदी, अर्कजा, रवितनया, सूर्यजा
  - (ii) रमा लक्ष्मी, कमला, श्री, विष्णुप्रिया
  - (iii) शेर सिंह, शार्दूल, वनराज, केहरि
- 15. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के विलोम शब्द लिखियेः
  - (i) नश्वर शाश्वत
  - (ii) पौरस्त्य पाश्चात्य
  - (iii) स्थावर जंगम
  - (iv) कापुरूष पुरूषार्थी
- 16. समय वह संपत्ति है जो प्रत्येक मनुष्य को ईश्वर की ओर से मिली है। जो लोग इस धन को संचित रीति से बरतते हैं, वे शारीरिक सुख तथा आत्मिक आंनद प्राप्त करते हैं। इसी समय सम्पत्ति के सदुपयोग से एक जंगली मनुष्य और देवता स्वरूप बन जाता हैं। इसी के द्वारा मूर्ख विद्वान, निर्धन धनवान और अनुभवी बन सकता है। संतोष, हर्ष या सुख मनुष्य को प्राप्त नहीं होता जब तक ि वह उचित तरीक़े से अथवा रीति से समय का सदुपयोग नहीं करता है। समय निस्संदेह एक रत्न-राशि हैं। जो कोई उसे अपरिमित और अगणित रूप से अंधा-धुंघ व्यय करता है वह दिन-दिन अिकंचन, रिक्तहस्त और दिग्द होता है। वह आजीवन खिन्न और समय को कोसता रहता है। सच तो यह है कि समय नष्ट करना एक प्रकार की आत्महत्या हैं। उत्तर:- समय एक अमूल्य निधि है, इसके सदुपयोग से विद्वान, धनवाद व चिरत्रवान बना जा सकता है। अतः समय को मितव्ययता से व्यय करना चाहिए।

### 17. "भविष्य वर्तमान के द्वारा खरीदा जाता हैं।" उक्ति का पल्लवन कीजिए।

वर्तमान का कर्म ही भविष्य का आधार होता हैं। भविष्य का फल वर्तमान की जड़ों को सींचने से ही प्राप्त होता हैं। वर्तमान में सही रणनीति, कुशल नियोजन व रणनीति का प्रभावी क्रियान्वयन व्यक्ति को दिन-प्रतिदिन वांछित उद्देश्य की ओर ले जाता हैं। जो व्यक्ति वर्तमान मनोरंजन में ही व्यस्त रहते हैं, वे अपने जीवन को अपनी योजनानुसार व्यतीत नहीं कर पाते वरन् नियति पर निर्भर रहते हैं। जो वर्तमान में आलस्य व विलास भोगने के स्थान पर प्रयत्नशील रहते हैं, वे पुरूषार्थ से भविष्य पर अधिकार अर्जित करते हैं। भविष्य निर्माण के लिए वर्तमान की सुख-सुविधाओं का त्याग कर परिश्रम रूपी कीमत चुकानी पड़ती है, वस्तुतः इसी कारण कहा गया है कि वर्तमान के द्वारा खरीदा जाता हैं।

18. चिकित्सा एवं स्वास्थ्य विभाग के निदेशक ओर से जिला कलेक्टर उदयपुर को चिकित्सकों का दल एवं आवश्यक उपकरण भेजने के संबंध में अर्द्धशासकीय पत्र लिखिये।

राजस्थान सरकार

कखग

चिकित्सा एवं स्वास्थ्य विभाग जयपुर, 30.09.2018 अ.शा.पक/4.8/4.8(13)निचि/प्र/2018

विषय - चिकित्सक दल व उपकरण भेजने के विषय में

आदरणीय श्री अबस,

आपका अ.शा. पत्र क्रमांक 45(13) वि.स० 2018/235 प्राप्त हुआ। आपके पत्रानुसार परिवार नियोजन कैम्प हेतु चिकित्सकों का एक दल आवश्यक उपकरणों सिहत गाँव झाड़ोल में भेजने बाबत कार्यवाही प्रारंभ कर दी गई है। इस संदर्भ में विभाग के अपर निदेशक को सूचित कर दिया गया हैं। आपको चिकित्सकों के नाम, रोगी-वाहन संख्या व उपकरणों के उक्त ग्राम में पहुँचने की तिथि सूचित कर दी जायेगी। आशा है कि परिवार नियोजन कैम्प सफल रहेगा। यदि अतिरिक्त उपकरणों व चिकित्सकों की आवश्यकता हो तो सूचित करें।

श्री अबस जिला कलेक्टर उदयपुर

आपका कखग साविध एकेडमी



### 19. स्वयं को अधिशासी अभियंता मानते हुए नहर परियोजना का कार्य पूर्ण करने हेतु आवश्यक सामग्री की आपूर्ति हेतु निविदा लिखिए। कार्यालय, अधिशासी अभियंता, इंदिरा गांधी नहर परियोजना, क्रय खंड बीकानेर

प.2(5)/अअबीक्र/नि/2018

3 जून, 2018

### निविदा सूचना संख्या 1/2018-19

राज्यपाल महोदय, राजस्थान की ओर से निर्माताओं /अधिकृत विक्रेताओं से निम्नलिखित वस्तुओं की आपूर्ति हेतु मोहरबंद निविदाएँ आमंत्रित की जाती हैं। निविदाएँ 08.06.2018 को अपराह्न 3.00 बजे तक प्राप्त की जाएँगी एवं उसी दिन अपराह्न 4.00 बजे खोली जाएँगीं निविदाएँ विभाग द्वारा निर्धारित निविदा-प्रपत्र पर प्रस्तुत की जानी हैं। निर्धारित प्रपत्र 6 जून, 2018 तक 500 रूपये शुल्क देकर अधोलिखित अधिकारी के कार्यालय से स्वयं या डाक द्वारा प्राप्त किए जा सकते हैं। निविदा के मोहरबंद लिफ़ाफ़े पर निविदा सूचना संख्या, खोलने की तिथि तथा धरोहर राशि जमा करने की सुचना अंकित होनी चाहिए।

क्र.स. संख्या	निविदा संख्या	विवरण उ	अनुमानित राशि लाख रू. में	धरोहर राशि रू.में	निविदा प्रपत्र शुल्क रू. में	निविदा खोलने की तिथि	कार्य करने की अवधि
1.	1	डीज़ल पंपिंग सैट्स 10 हॉर्सपावर के	5.25	10000	500	8.6.2018	2 माह
2.	2	विद्युत मोटर पंपिंग सैट्स 50 हॉर्सपावर के	20.0 i	30000	500	8.6.2018	2 माह

- 1. किसी भी निविदा को आंशिक या पूर्ण रूप से स्वीकृत / अस्वीकृत करने का पूर्ण अधिकार अधीलिखित अधिकारी को होगा।
- 2. आवेदन पूर्ण न होने की स्थिति में आवेदन को रदूद किया जायेगा।
- 3. निविदा खुलने की तारीख पर अवकाश होने की स्थिति में निविदा निर्धारित तिथि एक दिन पूर्व की 5 बजे खोली जायेगी।

अधिशासी अभियंता हस्ताक्षर

### 20. निम्न गद्य का हिन्दी में अनुवाद कीजिए।

Efforts for speedy and effective implementation of official language policy of the Govrnment continued to be made during this year Offical Language implementation Committee of this department met on a regular intervals to review the progress and recommend further step in this regard. Similar committee have been set up in other organisations also. Hindi Advisory Committee under the Chairmanship of the Minister has been set up. Various steps have also been taken to popularise Hindi in daily official work.

उत्तरः- इस वर्ष के दौरान सरकार की राजभाषा नीति को शीघ्रता से और प्रभावशालिता कार्यान्वित करने के लिए प्रयास किए जाते रहे। विभाग की राजभाषा कार्यान्वयन समिति की बैठकें नियमित अंतराल पर होती रहीं।, इन बैठकों में प्रगति की पुनरीक्षा की गई और इस दिशा में अगली कार्यवाही की अनुशंसा करने हेतु ऐसी ही समितियाँ दूसरे संगठनों में भी गठित की गई हैं। मंत्री महोदय की अध्यक्षता में हिन्दी सलाहकार समिति का गठन किया गया।दैनिक सरकारी काम-काज में हिंदी को लोकप्रिय बनाने के लिए विभिन्न प्रयास किए गए।

#### 21. निम्न लिखित विषय पर निबंध लिखिए।

आतंकवाद - वैश्विक समस्या

आतंकवाद का वैश्विक संदर्भ 20वीं सदी के मध्य से अरब-इजराइल संघर्ष के रूप में विकसित हुआ, जो अब सबसे बड़े गैर राज्य खतरे के रूप में परिवर्तित हो चुका हैं इसका तात्पर्य संगठित हिंसा के व्यापक व सुनियाजित प्रयोग से मानवाधिकारों के चरम सीमा पर हनन से हैं।

वर्तमान समय में सभ्यता के संघर्ष के रूप में चित्रित आतंकवाद, राजनैतिक उद्देश्यों, आर्थिक संसाधनों पर नियंत्रण सांस्कृतिक कट्टरता, महाशिक्तयों के निहित स्वार्थ, अभाव (गरीबी, अशिक्षा, बेरोजगारी), दीर्घकालीन वैमनस्य व ऐतिहासिक पृष्ठभूमि जैसे कारकों से संचालित हैं। वैश्विक आंतकवाद जिससे आज प्रत्येक पक्ष पीड़ित हैं, के समाधान के रूप में UN की प्रस्ताव संख्या 1373 के साथ-साथ क्षेत्रीय सहयोग को प्रोत्साहन, राष्ट्रों के सूचना तंत्रों में समन्वय, अभावग्रस्त व गृहयुद्ध पीड़ित क्षेत्रों में मानव कल्याण व विकास कार्यक्रमों के साथ ही इन

याविश एकेडमी



क्षेत्रों महिलाओं को जागरूक कर परिवार के सदस्यों की अभिरूचि इन गतिविधियों की ओर आकृष्ट होने से रोकने (उदा. मलाला) जैसे उपाय किये जा सकते हैं। चूंकि आतंकवादी भयादोहन की गतिविधि अर्थात् दहशत का लाभ उठाकर उद्देश्य पूर्ति करते हैं अतः इस प्रकार की गतिविधियों का सूचना प्रसारण कम कर के भी इन्हें हतोत्साहित किया जा सकता है।

आतंकवाद की क्रिया मानव जाति को बड़े पैमाने पर भयभीत करती हैं, यह एक शब्द मात्र नहीं हैं वरन् आधुनिक समाज की गंभीर बिमारी के रूप में उभरा हैं। आतंकवाद के प्रभावों में हिंसात्मक हानियों के साथ-साथ मनोवैज्ञानिक नकारात्मकता भी प्रमुख रूप से सिम्मिलत हैं। समाज में द्वैष व मनोविकृतियाँ उत्पन्न होने से आतंकवाद कई अन्य समस्याओं का भी मूल हैं। इसका मुख्य उद्देश्य सामाजिक व राजनैतिक तंत्र को क्षित पहुँचा कर समाज को असुरक्षित अनुभव करवाना होता हैं। मुम्बई की ताज होटल व ओबेराय होटल, अमेरिका का 9/11 का हमला, फ्रांस में आतंकवादी हमले, पाकिस्तान विद्यालय पर हमला ये सिद्ध करता है कि आतंकवाद का समान्य जन पर प्रभाव कितना भयावह हैं। यद्यपि विभिन्न देशों में आतंकवाद का भिन्न स्वरूप हैं परन्तु आतंकवाद एक वैश्विक समस्या है, जिसने सभी राष्ट्रों को प्रत्यक्ष-अप्रत्यक्ष रूप से प्रभावित किया हुआ हैं। अतः इसका समाधान सामुहिक प्रयासों से ही संभव हैं।

#### PART II

#### **GENERAL ENGLISH**

#### Indentify corrections and rewrite following sentences-

- 1. The pupil should respect his teacher.
- ans. A pupil should respect his teacher
- 2. He gave so pleasant surprise.
- ans. He gave so pleasant a surprise.
- 3. A little student attend my class.
- ans. A few students attend my class.
- 4. There is a star which is my favourate.
- ans. There is the star which is my favourate.
- 5. He is playing a Guitar.
- ans. He is playing the guitar.
- 6. I don't have many free time.
- ans. I don't have much free time.
- 7. She showed few interest in what I said.
- ans. She showed little interest in what I said.
- 8. I wanted buy the car but didn't have the money.
- ans. I wanted to buy the car but didn't have the money.
- 9. Do you mind if I ask you few questions?
- ans. Do you mind if I ask you a few questions?
- 10. I didn't have some money, so I had to borrow some.
- ans. I didn't have any money, so I had to borrow some.
  - Use appropriate modal:
- 11. Laila could swim when She was five year old.
- 12. It <u>may/might</u> be the servant knocking at the door. Convert these sentences into passive voice.
- 13. We shall elect him president of this society.
- ans. He will be elected president of this society
- 14. It is high time to open the door.
- ans. It is high time for the door to be opened.
  - Convert these sentence into indirect speech.
- 15. I said to him, "Are you listening to me now?"
- ans.I asked to him whether he was listening to me then.

सार्वाश एकेडमी



Fill in the blanks-

- 16. She listened to me and then told me about her problems .
- 17. He had been waiting (wait) for success for two years, Finally he got a job.
- 18. Write antonym of Float Sink
- 19. Write synonym of Tasty <u>Delicious</u>

Write meaning of following sentence-

20. As fit as a fiddle

ans. in good health

(A) Read the passage given below an answer the questis that follow:

Scientists tell us that without the presence of the cohesive force among the atoms that comprise this world, it would crumble to pieces and we would cease to be and even as there is cohesive force that binds matter so must there be in all things animate. The name for that cohesive force among animate beings is love. We have to learn to use that force and in the use of it consists our knowledge of God. Where there is love there is life; hatred leads to destruction. Only with love would a well-ordered society be intelligible and life worth living. All the teachers that have ever lived have preached this law with more of less the same vigor. If love was not the law of live, life would not have persisted in the midst of death. Life is the perpetual triumph over the grave. If there is a fundamental distinction between man and beast, it is the former's progressive recognition of the law and its application and practice in his personal life. All the saints of the world, ancient and modern, approve of this supreme law of our being. That the brute in us seems so often to gain an easy triumph is true enough. But that does not disprove the law. It shows the difficulty of practicing it.

- 21. What's 'force' the writer is talking about? How does it bind things animate?
- **ans.** The writer is talking about the 'fore' of 'love'. It binds things animatear as cohesive force binds all the atoms that comprise this world.
- 22. What according to the writer does the knowledge of God consist in?
- ans. According to writer, the knowledge of God consist in the use of love, which binds all animate beings.
- 23. When and how would life be worth living?
- ans. When the society is surrounded by love, it becomes intelligible which makes life worth living.
- 24. What would happen if love was not there?
- ans. If love wasn't there, life would not have persisted in the midst of the death.
- 25. Give the meaning of the word triumph and use it in your sentence.

ans. Triumph - Victory/To win

I have done a lot of hard work for the examination, so one day my all dreams will come true and I will achieve triumph over all my failures.

Translate following sentences into English.

26.कश्मीर भारत का अभिन्न हिस्सा हैं।

ans. Kashmir is part and parcel of India.

27.कल मैंने तुम्हें दो बार कॉल किया पर तुमने रिसीवर उठाकर पटक दिया जो मुझे अच्छा नहीं लगा।

ans. I dialed you twice yesterday but you banged down the receiver that I didn't appreciate.

28.तुम उसके बारे में बुरा—भला कह रहे हो।

ans. You are talking ill of him.

29.राजस्थान की जलवायु उत्तरप्रदेश की जलवायु से अधिक शुष्क हैं।

ans. The climate of Rajasthan is drier than that of uttar pradesh.

30. वह कौनसा लडका है, जिससे तुम मिलना चाहते हो?

ans. Which is the boy whom you want to see?

31. Write a precis of the following passage and give suitable title-

साविश एकेडमी



Life for most of us is a pretty humdrum always. Nothing exciting, dangerous of adventurous ever seems to happen to us. Through books, children are able to live in a highly exciting, dangerous and adventurous world. Books such as 'Treasure island' provide the child with an exciting and dangerous world in which anything can happen. Later spy stories, stories of explorations into dark inaccessible jungles stories and actual accounts of wars and battles, all provide the escape that is often necessary from one's ordinary everyday life. These are safety valves; they provide an outlet and are an antidore to boredom. Everyone needs this, from Presidents to the lowest citizens. Children who read widely and intensively are less likely to go around throwing stones at buses, breaking up buildings and tearing down public property. They get their thrills through books and do not seek them in dark alleys and through the senseless and mindless cruelties of knifing and killing.

#### ans. Title Books: an antidote to Boredom

Life would be dull in the absence of books. Books provide all the excitement that is needed to make life interesting. Children find in books an outlet from boredm. They first read stories of children and then pass on to books of adventures and exploration. This keeps them away from unsocial activities like knifing and killing.

#### 32. Write a paragraphon any one of the following topics in not more than 200 words.

- (A) Good manners
- (B) The importance of newspapers
- (C) The festival I like best

#### **GOOD MANNERS**

Civilized people are respected in the society. Home or outside, people, who know how to act and behave with others are loved and wanted everywhere. These qualities of action and behaviour, are called manners. These are learnt and acquired only in the society of others. They do not come with birth. The manners are first of all learnt in family. These reflect your background, your character, education and the parentage. These manners are required everywhere for a successful life. They are the quality of an educated person. People with good manners are good citizens of a nation. Manners vary from society to society and nation to nation. Good behaviour, courtesy, politeness and civic sense, are almost the same everywhere. Good manners cost us nothing. But they bring a lot to us. giving due respect to others, obeying our parents, teachers and elder, offering a seat or a chair to the visitor, helping others in need, are all signs of good manners. They are necessary for living a simple life. Truth helps in bringing you respect. Respect besets respect, As you do, so shall be done to you, Good manners are the ornaments of the society. They make the society worth living. We must try to spread the fragrance of good manners in the whole society to make it living and cheerful.

#### The Festival I Like Best

My favourite festival is Krishna Janmashtami, the birthday of Lord krishna. In our family the religious sentiment is rather strong, and not surprisingly, for there are three people all above sixty - my grandfather, his younger brother, and grandmother. The result is that all religious festivals are celebrated with great devotion and traditional ceremonies. Janmashtami, however, has a great fascination for me for reasons not at all religious. I like two things about it, both giving me untold pleasure. The birth scene presented through a decorated cradle and plenty of fragrant flowers and green leaves as well as a lot of colourful draperies gives me immense pleasure to put together. Then, half a dozen different kinds of sweet preparations meant for those who observe a fast keep my mouth watering all the time when they are being made. I don't have to wait for the midnight hour, when Lord Krishna was supposed to have been born, and when the fasting devotees first taste the delicious sweets. For, while all the adults are busy visiting temples, I get plenty of opportunity to eat the sweets and keep watch over thieving cats.

#### The importance of newspapers

Newspapers are the cheapest medium of information today. Also, they are easily available to everybody. Newspapers become well-informed about current affairs. The editorial page discusses important questions and problems of national and international importance. Letters to the editor give us the views of the readers on various subject. The Sports Page gives interesting information about games and sports. Newspapers also contain

साविश एकेडमी



advertisements. these advertisements are very useful for businessmen and those who are in search of jobs. The matrimonial column helps people in finding the right king of husband or wife. Thus, newspapers are useful for almost everyone.

#### 33. Write expansion of not more than 150 words on any of the following topics.

- (A) Fortune favours the brave
- (B) Time and tide wait for no man
- (C) Where there is a will there is a way

#### Time and Tide Wait for No Man

The literal meaning of the proverb is quite clear. The flow of time is ceaseless. The past is gone forever. Similarly, tides are at nobody's command. They come and go and no one has the power to stop them. The significance of the proverb lies in making us aware of being ever alert and prepared to seize a good opportunity that may come our way. Opportunities are fleeting and once missed may never come again. Even otherwise, human life is pitifully short and one may not be able to achieve in one's lifetime even a fraction of what one may like to. We should, therefore, never defer till tomorrow what can be done today. Time once lost is lost forever. Any slackening of effort or postponement of work will cause irreparable harm. Every moment is precious and we must put it to its maximum use. It is like a wise investment of one's limited capital in order to derive the maximum profit. Imprudence in the expenditure of time will prove much more costly than wastage of money.

#### Where there is a Will There is a Way

How often do we blame things on others? How often do we attribute wrong result and lack of achievement to 'circumstances beyond control', to Fate or Providence? Any wrongdoing, any act of carelessness or irresponsibility is sought to be shown as the outcome of known or unknown external causes. All this leads to the formation of a particular type of temperament and character which enables us to disown all responsibility for whatever happens In fact it is all too easy to yield to convenience and shirk action involving hard work and personal discomfort, I t is for this reason that young people ought to be told from their early days that a strong will is the greatest guarantee of success. All difficulties melt away before a powerful determination. We have only to remember the achievements of great men and women to know how even those things that may look like being impossible can be made possible, provided the necessary will is there. Before they became facts, could anyone think of scaling the Everest or landing on the moon?

#### FORTUNE FAVOURS THE BRAVE

The famous philosopher Goethe once said that life was meant for action and not contemplation. In other words what he meant was that it it's the ability of a person to act even in adverse circumstances that bring fame and wealth to him. In order to gain something one must learn to risk something. Life can be glorified with a little bit of bravery. This however does not imply foolish actions. Risk and bravery mean a calculated action where all the possible harmful consequences are well taken care of. Anyone can perform easy tasks. It takes a brave heart to do more difficult work. Adventures give shape to the dreams of the philosophers and the contemplators. Napoleon, Chandragupta, Nelson, etc. are those brave people who dared to break the mould of conformity and mediocrity. They impressed the world with their risk taking abilities and impatience. They inspired their men to perform acts of unthinkable bravery. Even today, countless young people around the world are drawing inspiration from their actions and bringing about improvements in their lives and society. Braves and risk takers have always cut a path different from that carved by the society. They have always defied conventions and this they have been instrumental in bringing freshness to the stagnating societies around them.

साविश एकेडमी



### 34. Write a letter to an NGO seeking help for a senior citizen.

Ans.

49/B Lajpat Nagar II New Dehli

The Senior Manager Helpage India Saket, New Delhi

Subject Seeking Your Help to a Senior Citizen

Sir

I have read about your organisation helping many elderly citizens to fight for their rights and to form self-help groups.

Sir, I need your help for a 70 year old widow, who is our immediate neighbour. Her only son is settled in America. he has cheated her and left her penniless and homeless by giving false assurances. He has disappeared with all her money and not answering to her calls at all.

She is too traumatised to survive without any emotional, physical or monetary support.

I am well aware that your foundation is doing an excellent job in retrieving the self-respect of our senior citizens, you are continuously fighting for their rights and honour. I would like you to take care of her or share her fears and feelings.

Your truly Deepa Bhatnagar